Lake Harding Leaseholders Association, Inc. 
Meeting Minutes 
July 8, 2020 
Note:  The Board of Directors was unable to hold a second quarter meeting due to the effects of the COVID-19 pandemic. 
Call to order 
President Tom Schroeder called the meeting of Leaseholders Association Board of 
Directors to order at 6:00 p.m. on July 8, 2020, at Freeman and Associates in Columbus, 
GA. 
Roll call 
The following persons were present: President Tom Schroeder; Treasurer Richard Young; Secretary Brette Johnson; Board Members David Hawkins, Jay Clark, Greg Gantt, Scott Peebles and Bill Wadsworth. 
Approval of minutes from last quarterly meeting 
Minutes from the previous meeting were presented.  Richard Young moved to approve the minutes; Greg Gantt seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
Approval of Treasurer’s Report 
Richard Young presented the current financial statement.  He reported that we have had 102 new members join since the mass mailing was sent.  We have 627 members total now.  David Hawkins moved to approve the financials as presented; Bill Wadsworth seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
Old Business 
Georgia Power Committee 
David Hawkins has had difficulty contacting GA Power on several occasions.  Other members stated they had had the same experience and/or had heard the same from other residents.  David reported that GA Power has opened up some lots for purchase, but the buyer would still be leasing the land from GA Power. Several board members mentioned the number of orange ball markers that have been put out by individuals. DNR has stated that the markers are not authorized on the lake.  David will contact GA Power to get their stance on those. 
Middle Chattahoochee Forest and Watershed Committee 
Tom Schroder will continue to work to get an update on the status of this project. 
Lake Harding Community Signage Committee 
David Hawkins confirmed that this project is on hold due to the effects of COVID-19. 
Street Captains Report 
Greg Gantt confirmed that nothing new has transpired with this project due to the effects of COVID-19. 
Summer Concert Series 
Brette Johnson discussed the logistics of putting this together with Buddy Wallace 
who has done Muddy Water Music Festival, Chad Morgan who is an integral part of 
producing  River  Church,  and  Kenny  Lewis  who  owns  and  operates  a  local 
entertainment company.  It would be costly to do, but everyone Brette talked with 
would be willing to assist with the project.  With limited time to plan and discuss, 
putting together such an event for this year is not feasible, but something we could 
consider for the future. 
Annual General Membership Meeting 
Tom Schroeder asked the Board at what point do we make the call on hosting an 
Annual General Membership Meeting.  The meeting had been scheduled to take place 
at Cascade Hills Church.  Greg Gantt has spoken with the church and no space will be 
available to host such an event through the end of 2020 due to COVID-19.  The 
consensus of the board members is that will most likely be the case with any of the 
other venues that could be considered.  It was determined that an email would be 
distributed to all members announcing the decision not to host an annual meeting 
this year.  Tom will look into the possibility of holding a virtual meeting. 
New Business 
Membership Directory 
Richard Young reported that over 700 new directories were mailed out to members 
and advertisers.  We had 96 advertisers with revenue of $15,950.  This is an increase 
of 41 in number of advertisers; the board recognized Bill Wadsworth for his 
outstanding effort to increase that number.  The printing costs for the directories was 
$9,963 and the mailing costs were $1,543.65.  The Association realized a net profit of 
$4,443.35 from the 2020-2022 directory.  There is one outstanding invoice for an ad and David Hawkins will follow up on that. 
Rumble on the River 
Everyone has heard very positive feedback on the July 3rd fireworks show.  Richard Young has been in discussion with the company that does the display regarding the length of the show.  It was 25 minutes long and Richard understood it would be 30 minutes long, but overall, everyone was pleased and the community feedback has been very positive, as well. 
Lake Harding Neighborhood Watch Signs 
Richard Young had a sample neighborhood watch sign made and he plans to attach it 
to a signpost on his road.  He provided the costs for the signs, depending on the 
number purchased.  For example, if we were to purchase 10 signs, the cost would be 
$36.96 per sign.  We would also need to purchase poles and hardware bringing the 
cost to approximately $100 per sign.  That may be a high estimate, but a figure for 
discussion. 
The task before the board is to determine how many signs would be needed and 
where they would be placed.  The directors who live on the Alabama side of the lake 
will discuss and reach out to other street captains.  Brette Johnson and Greg Gantt 
will survey the Georgia side of the lake.  Everyone will report at the next meeting. 
Fall Barbecues 
The fall barbecues have been held in September each year.  Due to current COVID-19 restrictions on public gatherings and on restaurant guidelines, it was determined that we would not be able to host barbecues this year.  This will be communicated to the membership via mass email. 
Additional Donations 
Richard Young proposed that we consider additional donations as we have cash on 
hand and will not be hosting the fall barbecues.  He proposed that we make a donation 
to Wake for Warriors, as those who volunteer for events held on Lake Harding are the 
same ones paying for everything.  David Hawkins, while he fully supports the 
organization, feels that we should continue to provide support on an individual basis, 
but does not feel that the organization adds value to the lake and does not cover our 
mission as an Association. 
Jay Clark proposed that we donate money to a water rescue unit.  Tom Schroeder reported that Beulah Fire Department told us that is how the donation we made to them this year would be utilized.  Tom has also reached out to Antioch Volunteer Fire Department about putting a water rescue in place and they have stated they are not able to do anything like that at this time. 
David Hawkins proposed that we hold off on additional donations until we see what costs are going to be associated with the community signs that will be erected on each side of the lake.  Construction has been put on hold due to COVID-19, but plans are still in place to build those. 
After much discussion, Richard Young moved that we donate some of the money that would have been spent on the Fall Barbecues to Wake for Warriors; Brette Johnson seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  This will also be communicated to the membership in the mass email. 
Adjournment 
With no further business, President Tom Schroeder adjourned the meeting at 7:05 pm. 
Minutes submitted by:  Secretary Brette Johnson 
